
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
August 27, 2019 
 
 
BY ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 
 Re:  Cable Landing License Application for the Southern Cross NEXT System, File 

No. SCL-LIC-20190809-00026 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
 Through their counsel, Pacific Carriage Limited Inc. and Southern Cross Cables Limited 
(together, “Applicants”) supplement the above-referenced application to land and operate the 
Southern Cross NEXT system (the “Application”) in order to address clarifications requested by 
Commission staff, as follows: 
 
 First, Applicants confirm that the 30.49-percent interest of Optus Networks Pty Limited 
in Pacific Cable Holdings Limited Inc. and the 30.49-percent interest of SingTel EInvestments 
Pte Ltd in Southern Cross Cables Holdings Limited are voting and economic interests (as stated 
in Appendices J and N).   
 
 Second, Applicants clarify that the statement in Appendix K that reads “Spark holds a 
100-percent voting and economic interest in TSCL” should read “Spark holds a 100-percent 
voting and economic interest in TCNZ (Bermuda).” 
 
 Third, Applicants update the Application to note a change of address for the following 
entities listed on pages 12 and 13:  Pacific Carriage Holdings Limited Inc., TCNZ (Bermuda) 
Limited, and Southern Cross Cables Holdings Limited.  The new address for each entity is: 
     

Victoria Place, 5th Floor 
    31 Victoria Street 
    Hamilton HM10  
    Bermuda 
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Should you have further questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
   
      Yours sincerely, 
 

       
      Kent Bressie 
      Colleen Sechrest 
      Counsel for Pacific Carriage Limited Inc. and 
      Southern Cross Cables Limited 
 
 
cc: David Krech 
 Arthur Lechtman 
 




